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Coordinator's Message 

Tadashi Ishida 
 
I hope everyone will be off to a great start in 2013. 
 
First of all, I'd like to express a big thank you to Julia for her hard work as 
Publications Chair during the past eight years. 
 
I'd also like to encourage everyone to become more active in our group. We are 
always looking for volunteers to help.  
 
This is a list of the officers for 2013. 
 
Coordinator        Tadashi Ishida 
Treasurer          Junko Fujio 
Program Chair     Joseph Dias 
Membership Chair Yoko Wakui 
Publications Chair  Kazuko Unosawa (Welcome on board!) 
Webmaster         Malcolm Prentice 
Member-at-Large Eric Skier, Julia Harper 
 
About the newsletter, I think the content depends on contributions from its 
readers. All SIG members are invited to submit articles or reports for inclusion in 
these pages. Even if you feel that what you have to say is trivial, there is always 
someone who will be interested. Everyone has a story to tell, and I look forward to 
hearing yours. 
 
Please write  
1)  About your experience in teaching English to older learners. 
2)  A report about a lifelong learning related presentation you attended. 
 
Best Wishes to everyone in 2013, the year of the snake!  


